Ringing master’s report 2018/9
In general, our practices are very well attended and we usually get a decent-sized band for Sunday (although we always seem to lose a few between St Helen’s and St Nic’s!)

There have been several notable rings this year, including (in no particular order):
Michelle and Willow’s first quarter peal.

Lisa, Joe and Willow’s first quarter peal on the treble.

Phoebe, Willow and Joe’s first quarter peal inside.

A touch of Original and Stedman doubles dedicated to Susan Read’s ‘significant’ birthday.

David Thomas’ 21st birthday was marked by (among other things) circling St Helen’s as conductor.

Several of us took part in Alison Merryweather-Clarke’s project to ring 60 quarter peals with 100 different women, to mark the 60th anniversary of the first lady peer entering the House of Lords and the centenary of women getting the vote in the UK. 

A group of our young (under-21) ringers turned out for a quarter peal on Christmas Eve.

We marked the hundredth anniversary of the Armistice, taking part in the national Ringing Remembers event as well as some other ringing of our own.

And most recently we were able to enter two teams into the ONB striking competition. Our call change team gave Mark and Lisa their first taste of striking competitions and, although we came 4th, we gave a reasonable performance. Our stars, however, were the method team, who came first and will go on to represent the branch at the ODG competition in October.
Apologies if I’ve missed anything big off that list.

I’d like to thank Isaac for his support in covering practices/Sundays for me when necessary. And thanks in general for everyone’s effort! Now that I know this report is coming, I’ll pay more attention next year to remembering what we’ve been up to!
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